BEFORE THE SENATE INSURANCE AND FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS COMMITTEE
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 17, 2017
PROPONENT TESTIMONY ON SENATE BILL 169

SUMBITTED  BY RIC OXENDER FOR THE OHIO CONFERENCE OF AAA CLUBS



Chairman Hottinger, Vice Chair Hackett, Ranking Member Brown and members of the committee, thank you for allowing us to submit testimony in favor of SB 169.  The Ohio Conference of AAA Clubs consists of the six AAA clubs in Ohio collectively representing almost 3 million Ohio members. 

Some time ago, the National Conference of Insurance Legislators in conjunction with the National Association of Insurance Commissioners developed a model act to resolve regulatory inconsistencies in the travel insurance industry.

Obviously, travel is a large part of the operations in each of Ohio’s AAA Clubs across the state.  This legislation will put Ohio in line with 44 other states and the District of Columbia, in adopting these standards.  

Until recently, each state had a different system of regulating travel insurance, making it difficult for agents to offer travel insurance if the customer was not domiciled in that state.  

You have heard testimony outlining the changes that the uniform system will put in place, so we will not iterate these important changes.  But let it be said that adoption of this legislation will benefit all consumers wishing to purchase travel insurance and will make it much easier for travel agents to issue such insurance.

The Ohio Conference of AAA Clubs respectfully asks for your support of SB 169.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Thank you Mr. Chairman and members of the committee.

TuEsDA ocToB 13207

oo, O Hockes, kg Moo romn s mesbers o
The O Conlreen o A s ot f s AA i O ity

FO P —
e ot oo s ot dvloped ol

Ol e g ol e pesios  chf ' AMA e
bt Tl i e s w4 i e adshe i

U ety st s s ot e v s

[ —-———————-———

e O Conkrence o A s rspctsy s ey pportaf 516,



